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In Horizons, we will share some recent common complaints or malpractice as a

reminder to licensees.
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[though the order of licensees in selling first-hand residential
Aproperties is generally good, the EAA occasionally receives sporadic
complaints about the order of estate agents in selling those properties.
We hope that all licensees will pay more attention and maintain good
order.

The EAA recently received a complaint lodged by the Mass Transit
Railway Corporation Limited (“MTRC") against an estate agent, who
distributed promotional leaflets at the entrances and exits of MTR
stations while selling first-hand residential properties, causing nuisance
to passengers. The MTRC issued a warning notice to the person
concerned under the Mass Transit Railway By-laws.

In addition, the Food and Environmental Hygiene Department (“FEHD")
also pointed out to the EAA that some estate agents were suspected
of placing signboards in public places obstructing the public. A licensee
was fined by the FEHD.

The EAA is following up on the two cases mentioned above, and would
like to remind licensees that when conducting promotional activities
for the sale of first-hand residential properties, they must comply with
the guidelines set out in the Practice Circular (No. 18-03(CR)). These
include that licensees are not allowed to conduct any business soliciting
activities, intercept passersby, or distribute leaflets at MTR stations
(including station entrances, exits and the paid areas). In fact, under
Section 32 of the MTR By-laws, no person shall, unless authorised
in writing by the MTRC, distribute any book, leaflet or other printed
matter on any part of railway premises. The maximum penalty is a fine
of $5,000.

Furthermore, licensees are also prohibited from placing advertising
boards in any public places as such items may cause inconvenience
to pedestrians and other road users. According to Section 4A of the
Summary Offences Ordinance, any person who without lawful authority
or excuse sets out or leaves anything which may obstruct, inconvenience
or endanger any person or vehicle in a public place shall be liable to a
maximum fine of $25,000 or to imprisonment for three months.

In addition to the aforementioned convictions, the EAA will also take
disciplinary action against licensees who are found to have breached the
guidelines in the above-mentioned Practice Circular (No. 18-03(CR)).



